EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING
Monday, August 25, 2014
Board Members Present:  Pat McCarthy, Bob Stewart, Derek Tucci, Carrie Burr
 Joe Thompson, Lance Gatter, George Crowder, Traci Huffer, Bob Dowding, Doug Blair, 
Tom & Marilyn – District Directors

Board Members Absent:  Cathy Schick, Eric McCurdy
1. Introduction of Guests:  


2. Approval of Monday, June 4, 2014 Executive Board Minutes.  M/S/P.   


3. Financial Report:
Checking:
$ 47,938.07



Savings:
$ 26,428.26
4. Approval of Vouchers: Vouchers #18279 through #18353 for a total of $ 24,653.78
Motion to accept the financial report including the vouchers. M /S /P


5. WIAA Executive Board Report:  Pat McCarthy
a. Allocations – Fall Team and Basketball approved
b. District 2 Experiment for protests and appeals approved
c. Review of State Basketball Format with AWSP, WASA, WSSDA
d. Staff to develop an amendment for District Directors to propose amendments
e. Approved sites for tournaments for the 2014-15 year.
f. WIAA Budget was passed.  There is some discussion about ticket prices for next school year and it will be studied this year.
g. There is a committee being formed to talk about team golf at the state tourney.
h. Football ejections appear to be out of control.  If there is not a large reduction in ejections this year, then there will be additional penalties imposed the following year.
i. Eric McCurdy was reelected for Region A.  Wendy Malich will be the board president.  Mike Otis will be the president elect.
j. WIAA and WOA continue to discuss the RTO Agreement.
6. Sea-King District 2 Executive Board:  Derek Tucci

A. Violations – Approved League Sanctions.  M/S/P

a. Player Ejections - 0
b. Coach Ejections – 0
c. Ineligible Coach – 0
d. Out of Season – 1
B. League Reports 

a. Metro – The league discussed the Lakeside article in the Seattle Times.  There is an investigation taking place.  Metro had its first league retreat this June and it was very successful. They have already planned it for the end of this year.
b. Kingco – Met last week with principals, activity directors and athletic directors.  The goal was to establish some consistency with the way schools work with students at events.  There is a goal to hold our communities and parents to a very high standard of behavior.  The league will expect administrators and ADs to be visible at events.  There will be a letter going out signed by all principals about sportsmanship.  The league reviewed the history of the relationship with the 
Sea-King District.  There are four new ADs – Skyline, Liberty, Mercer Island, and Interlake.
c. Emerald City – Welcomed a new AD at Bush – Jo Ito.
d. SeaTac 2B/1B – Meet tomorrow night.
e. Middle School – No Report

C. Official’s Corner – Joe Thompson
a. Football has been doing its apprentice training.  Joe will share the ejection concerns with our association.

b. There is still some concern among groups of officials about the RTO transparency.  

c. Joe volunteers for Sports in Schools, headed by Will Nichols.  They fundraise to provide financial support for student athletes that might need shoes/fees and the like and qualify for free/reduced lunches.  They have funds that can help kids in schools and encourage ADs to submit requests for funding.
d. Bob asked Joe about travel fees for basketball.  Apparently there has been a problem with billing where an official who stays for two games gets two travel fees.  When someone works both a boy and a girl's game back to back, there can be some confusion on this.  This is not allowed by the state-wide agreement.  Schools need to track this throughout the year.
e. Tom to meet with WIAA/WOA committee.  The recommendation by most was to have neutral officials.  There was discussion about standardizing rating systems statewide rather than using allocations.

D. WIAA – MaxPreps.  Tom talked about the agreement with MaxPreps and how it is being received around the state.  The state rosters and pictures will now be entered on the MaxPreps site rather than the WIAA site.  

E. Executive Board Calendar.  Marilyn has a copy of the calendar in the file and it is on the district website.  Check to see if there are any conflicts.

F. Service Fees.  Marilyn provided a copy of the service fees to the board for this year.  Bills will be sent to all schools this week.

G. Distribution of 2013-2014 Excess Fees and 2012-2013 WIAA Travel Reimbursement Funds.  Sea-King District has $34K to return to schools.  Just over $16K is from WIAA travel reimbursement, the rest from excess funds.  Marilyn suggested that we distribute the Travel Reimbursement funds using a formula based on allocations by league.  The excess funds will be distributed to the leagues based upon student populations in each school as we have been doing it throughout our history.  Last year, we added a new amendment that requires leagues to bring a profit to the district before they can receive any funds.  All leagues did provide a net profit this past year.  M/S/P

H. District Tournament Allocations.

I. Fall District Tournament Dates, Sites & Managers.

J. 2014-2015 Sea-King Dist. 2 Committees.
a. Tournament Study Committee.  George, Traci, Lance, and Marilyn will meet Oct. 13 at 2pm prior to our next board meeting to go over tournament worker’s pay scale and size of tournaments.  

K. 2014-2015 Sea-King Dist. 2 Annual Goals.  
a. Tournament Study Committee
b. Mentoring

7. District 2 Executive Director Report: Tom & Marilyn Doyle
A. Mentoring
B. Middle School Workshop – Oct. 9.  $25 cost to District 2 schools.  TBA
C. Correspondence –  
D. Sea-King Website – www.wiaadistrict2.com

8. The Executive Board meeting was adjourned at 5:15 PM.


9. Next meeting on Monday, October 13, 2014 – 3:30PM.
A. Mike Colbrese - WIAA

B. Review of 2013-2014 Annual Financial Report

C. Review of Oct. 1st Enrollment Figures & State Tournament Allocations

D. Site Selection for Football/Soccer

E. WIAA Insurance (L & I/Catastrophic)
